Region One Advisory Committee on Substance Abuse
July 18, 2013 Meeting Minutes (DRAFT)
1120 Ironwood Drive, Coeur d’Alene

 

RAC Members PRESENT: Amika DuPree (MHB), Corinne Johnson (MHB), Debbie Nadeau (MHB), Debbie Stallcup, Holly Bonwell (MHB), Jennifer Romero (MHB), Jim Crowley, Joyce Broadsword (MHB), Kelly Jo Hilliard,  Marlene Scott, Samee McMichael, Tammy Palaniuk, Wayne Timonen, Greg Orlando (for Mary Christenson), Beckie Wisdom (for Erik Keil)
Mental Health Board Members: Leanne Rousseau, Linda Johann, Rose Marie Tiffany , Stan Caulder; Susie Fischer

GUESTS:  Kerri Wilfong: KACF, Greg Orlando: Idaho Youth Ranch, Nick Baxa: Port of Hope, Heather Peterson: Aadvent Community Health Services, Debbie  Stapleton:New Vision at Providence Holy Family Hospital, Jeff Cheeseborough: Juvenile Probation Pastor.
WELCOME:  RAC Co-Chair Jenn Romero presided and welcomed members of the Mental Health Board and other guests.  Round Table self-introductions.   Minutes: There were no previous meeting minutes to approve, as the Legislative Event took place of the regularly scheduled May 2013 RAC meeting.
PRESENTATION: Debra Stapleton, Community Service Representative with NEW VISIONS from Providence Holy Family Hospital, gave information on the Medical Detox Services offered by NEW VISIONS.  The services are hospital based addressing medical symptoms and then referred to treatment..  They offer:
· 3-5 day inpatient stay for age 18 and over

· take all insurance

· 6 bed facility

· anonymous private rooms

· typically see longer stays with alcohol use

· only facility like this on this in the Pacific Northwest, this side of the Cascades.

Debra asked if there was a need for this kind of facility in Kootenai County and HUB Director Joyce Broadsword indicated “yes”.

Break into sub-committees for 20 minutes
SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Legislative:  Leanne Rousseau 
· Health Care Reform (Medicaid Expansion) is still pending and in process and will hopefully be carried by legislation this year.
· Transformation will be represented in legislation this year.  The Executive Committee met with NAMI this month and we all want to see gaps in services met.

· Looked at dates for another legislative event and plan on Oct. 17th.

Youth/Education:  Jim Crowley 
· Looking at our strategic plan, we have met our two goals:
-purchase of a Prescription Take Back box for Spirit Lake PD

-Youth Presentation on trauma

· This year we are looking to accomplish three things:

-find more money to support our youth projects

-invite kids to participate in Trauma Informed Care events

-bring kids back together more often

Kerri Wilfong announced the upcoming Trauma Informed Care training offered by SAMHSA at the KACF Lunch and Learn on Aug. 9th (recently changed to Sept. 11th) and would check to see if kids under 18 could attend.  There is a possibility of earning CEUs for professionals.
Transformation: Holly Bonwell
· OPTUM will go live beginning Sept. 1

· Providers will be given 60 days to be up and running

· Medicaid recipients have received their letters regarding the change

Amika DuPree commented that PSR (Psychosocial Rehabilitation) will be changing to CBRS (Community Based Rehab Services); Healthy Connections 
will disappear; Service Coordination will be changed to the title of Case Management.
Discussion on OPTUM Idaho contract and implementation: 
Corinne indicated that OPTUM would be giving a presentation to all RAC and Mental Health Boards statewide via video conference on August 21, 2013 from 8:00am to approx.11:00am here in this same conference room. On the CRDS conference call this week, it was suggested that all RAC’s come up with questions they might have and submit them to their regional CRDS prior to the Aug. 21st date.  These anonymous questions will be compiled by Region 4 and given to OPTUM before the presentation.  Please get your questions to Corinne as soon as possible.
Data: Amika DuPree 
· Survey has been completed and is 104 pages long
· Stan Caulder has volunteered to help compile
· Matt Malek is working on an Executive Summary for the survey and Corinne will email it out as soon as it is completed.
AGENCY REPORTS:

Juvenile Justice: Jim Crowley: 
· SUDS funding: did not have to turn away any kids this year; we are providing a lot of services for a lot of kids.

· There will be a slight change this fall as we convert over to WITS

· Currently like the way the system is working and allowing us to serve more kids with more services.

Debbie Stall cup commented that we need to keep non-criminal kids in mind for services.

IDOC: Erik Keihl (via email, not in attendance)
· Implemented a change to Pre-Sentence protocol; every Pre-Sentence offender will be receiving a GAIN-CORE evaluation., which will easily double the number of evaluations being completed.  In the past, only offenders ordered under 19-2524 received a GAIN-CORE evaluation.
· Policy and state law dictate that we have 21 calendar days from date of PSI order to complete a GAIN-CORE assessment; if a mental health assessment is indicated, DHW has another 21 days to complete that evaluation and supply results to the Pre-Sentence Investigator for inclusion in the PSI report.
· When GAIN assessments are contracted out to community providers, the resulting GRRS report is due back to IDOC for inclusion in the Pre-Sentence Investigation report within 10 days.
· Courts typically give IDOC 6-8 weeks to complete a Pre-Sentence Investigation report. 
BPA: No Report
Benchmark: No Report

BUDGET:

Corinne presented how the $4000 budget was spent for last fiscal year and asked the RAC for an approval for a proposed spending guideline for this coming year’s $4000 budget.
Discussion and suggestions ended in the following budget spending guideline:

ICADD Expenses: $1000

RAC refreshments:   300

Miscellaneous:          700  (to be decided at a later date)
Sub-Committees

Youth/Education:      500

Legislative:                500

Transformation:         500

Data:                          500

Total:                     $4000

Debbie Stallcup motioned to approve this spending guideline; Tammy Palaniuk second: MOTION PASSED
MEETING ADJOURNED:  2:30PM 

Next RAC will meet on Sept 19, 2013 from 12:00– 3:00PM at the Health and Welfare 1120 Building Large conference room.
